
“Strive to Achieve” 

 

 

 

- GENERAL MEETING MINUTES - 

Date Tuesday 8 March 2022 | Time 7:35 pm 

Meeting called to order by Rebecca Woulahan, President 

Attendance and Apologies 

Accept attendance and apologies as per attendance register. 

Moved: Jaymee Smith 

Seconded: Kerry Edwards 

Previous Minutes 

Accept minutes from Tuesday 9 November 2021 meeting as true and correct.  

Moved: Helen Miers 

Seconded: Tracey Smith 

Correspondence 

Correspondence consisted of Fundraising Ideas and Term Deposit reminders.  

Executive Decisions 

• Changes to the build for OSHC around electricity 

• Approval of Helen Miers taking LSL – appointment of Sarah Trappett and Michele Lavey to 

run tuckshop during this leave period.  

Treasurer’s Report 

Treasurer’s report presented by Michele Lavery - See attached report (Jan and Feb) 

Accept treasurer’s written report.  

Moved: Lindsey Galloway 

Seconded: Sarah Schultz 

Parents & Citizens Association 
 

PO Box 136, GEEBUNG, QLD.  4034 

250 Newman Road, GEEBUNG, QLD. 4034 

Telephone: 07 3623 8751 

Email:   PandC@geebungss.eq.edu.au 



“Strive to Achieve” 

Principal’s Report  

Principal’s Report presented by Tracey Douglas - See attached report.  

Accept principal’s report. 

Moved: Helen Miers 

Seconded: Kath West 

Chaplaincy  

Chaplaincy report presented by Kerry Edwards  

-  Stationary Aid kindly donated one book pack per year level and 1 set of text books per year 

level but I have still had to purchase additional books/textbooks, supplying approx. 16-18 families 

with books 

- Craft club is commencing on Tuesday’s lunch time until the end of term.  Today was bookmarks 

with over 40 students coming along and walking away with a colourful bookmark (or 3). Next 

week will be turtles from recycled cd’s. Thanks to Amanda Scott for helping out.  

- Homework club also started back this week and will again run Tuesday afternoon. We had 8 

students attend today.  

- Subway treat day was also today and was a big hit.  Although the orders were down, we did 

get a number of additional donations and I am expecting a profit of about $650.  

- I will be running a fundraising soup drive 10 June. Another Subway Meal Deal 13 September and 

I am still thinking about trivia.  

- I have been supplying food hampers to a couple of families that have been donated by 

Centrepoint Church  

- I will be taking LSL from 19 April to 3 May 

Accept Chaplaincy report. 

Moved: Helen Miers 

Seconded: Michele Lavery 

 

SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS 

 

Tuckshop 

Tuckshop report presented by Helen Miers - See attached report. 

Agreement reached tuckshop will not open on the last week of school.   

Accept Tuckshop written report. 

Moved: Lindsey Galloway 

Seconded: Jaymee Smith 
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OSHC 

OSHC report presented by Tracey Smith – see attached report. 

Accept OSHC written report. 

- End of year closure dates proposed as 23 December to 9 January.  

Moved: Cynthia Cary 

Seconded: Kath West 

Uniform Shop 

Uniform Shop report presented by Michele Lavery.   

- February sales have gone well. 

- stock is out for polos sizes 8,10,12,14 even though a bulk order was completed of 400 items last 

year. Another bulk order is placed for 500 items but will take a few months to arrive. 

- Formal shirts sizes 10,12,14 out of stock. These are Australian made and the order has been 

placed.   

- A small order has been placed for Australian Made polos but these are more expensive 

- Senior shirts arrived first week of school and they look great – I will do a second run of those 

soon. 

- Polar fleeces are on order.  

Accept Uniform Shop Report. 

Moved: Trudi Melloy 

Seconded: Cindy Cary 

Fundraising 

Fundraising Report presented by Rebecca Woulahan 

Colour fun flyers, information and permission slips will go out tomorrow. Volunteer roster will go out 

shortly also. This year it will be both powder and slime.  

Accept Fundraising report  

Moved: Tracey Smith 

Seconded: Helen Miers 

General Business 

Katie Robb – proposal to the P&C.  

Sport aerobics was really successful last year and will be run again this year.  Children are 

invited to come and try.  At the moment it costs families $100.  They had to pay for leotard, 

stocking and white shoes.  Proposal to the P&C to help reduce the cost – P&C to purchase 
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the leotards and hire to the kids.  Will be limited to 10 to 12 students this year. Asking for 

$500 to purchase leotards that would then be hired out to students at $20.   

Discussion resulting in decision to donate $500 to Katie Robb to purchase uniforms for the 

aerobics program and the school will co-ordinate the hiring to students - unanimous    

 

Term deposit rolling monthly the exec will look into the best term rate possible and exec will 

make the decision on reinvestment. - unanimous  

 

Excursion and Variation to routine dates proposed by Principal (as per Principal’s report)  

approved - unanimous 

 

Trudi Melloy Proposal – would the P&C be prepared to do a fundraising event for the 

community at assist with flood appeals (discussion – understanding any fundraising 

undertaken by the P&C would have to go back into the school community) – suggestion 

that the student council could do a fundraising activity – Principal emailed the Student 

Council organiser.  

  

Happy International Women’s Day – noted all attendee at the P&C meeting were women.  

 

NEXT MEETING 

Next Meeting - Tuesday 3 May 2022 at 7pm (brought forward 1 week to not conflict with Naplan)  

Meeting closed by Rebecca Woulahan, President – 8 March 2022 – 9.33pm 

 

Amanda Scott, Geebung State School P&C Secretary. 
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